





YOLANDA BERUMEN-DEINES, CYFD CABINET SECRETARY

Dear Foster Parent:

Pertussis (whooping cough) is very contagious and can cause serious illness—especially in infants too young to be fully vaccinated. Pertussis vaccines are recommended for children, teens, and adults, including pregnant women.

The number of pertussis cases in New Mexico is increasing. Between January 1 and June 8, 2012, the New Mexico Department of Health (DOH) identified 231 confirmed and probable cases of pertussis (whooping cough) statewide. Infants have the highest risk of being hospitalized or having other serious complications including death from pertussis. This year in New Mexico, 21 infants have been diagnosed with pertussis, 9 infants have been hospitalized and there has been one fatality. Family members and caretakers are frequently the source of infection in infants.

To protect infants, it is important to vaccinate all those around them; a process referred to as "cocooning."

DOH recommends that anyone caring for or visiting an infant (less than 1 year of age) receive a single dose of the Tdap (tetanus, diphtheria and acellular pertussis) vaccine. It is safe to receive during or after the 20th week of pregnancy.

Where can you get Tdap?

- Your health care provider--call to be sure that they have vaccines for adults.
- Many pharmacies can also provide Tdap and can bill your insurance for it. Call your pharmacy to find out if they provide vaccines.
- If you are uninsured, or your health care provider does not provide vaccines, you can go to your local public health office.

For more information:

http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/pubs/vis/downloads/vis-td-tdap.pdf

We recognize and appreciate that you are on the front lines of caring for New Mexico's children, and as such we wanted to share some critical information to ensure the health and well-being of these children. Thank You!

Catherine D. Torres, MD Cabinet Secretary

New Mexico Department of Health

DOH OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

1190 St. Francis Drive, N4100 • P.O. Box 26110 Santa Fe, New Mexico • 87502-6110 (505) 827-2613 • FAX: (505) 827-2530 http://www.nmhealth.org



Volanda Berumen-Deines Cabinet Secretary

NM Children, Youth & Families Department

CYFD OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

P.O. Drawer 5160 Santa Fe, New Mexico • 87502-5160 (505) 827-7602 • FAX: (505) 827-2530 http://www.cyfd.org